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MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF KISSIMMEE UTILITY AUTHORITY, HELD WEDNESDAY,
SEPTEMBER 30, 1987, AT 4:00 P.M., CITY COMMISSION CHAMBER MUNICIPAL
ADMINISTRATION BUILDING, KISSIMMEE, FLORIDA.

Present at the meeting were Chairman Van Meter, Vice Chairman Hord, Secretary
Bobroff, Assistant Secretary Jones, Director Price, Director Gant, Attorney
Brinson, General Manager Welsh, Recording Secretary Reubelt.

A. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER at 4:08 P.M. by Chairman Van Meter who noted that
Director Gant and Director Price were delayed.

Chairman Van Meter announced that the purpose of the Special Meeting was
consideration of needed Administration Building project modifications.

Director Gant joined the meeting.

Director Bobroff stated that this was the first consideration of any change
in prices or costs since the building contract was let. Any figures given to the
Board prior to the bidding of the contract were preliminary estimates that the
Board understood were not particularly accurate.

General Manager Welsh concurred with Director Bobroff's statement and
stated that what was being considered now was in no way changing the project
budget, but making decisions needing to be made and provided for in the total
project budget and the contingency portion of the project budget. He distributed
and detailed material describing the seven items to be considered. (Exhibit I)

Director Price joined the meeting at 4:18 P.M.

Director Jones asked about the status of the change orders under
negotiation that were mentioned at the last meeting. Mr. Welsh explained there
were other items that the contractor has had to do in order to proceed with the
work and which he, the contractor, feels are out of scope. We are continuing to
negotiate. Discussion took place on the contractor's request for payment of work
done without approval of change orders. Mr. Brinson noted that if the contractor
does work beyond the scope of the contract, he does so "at risk". If he can
prove that he did the work because he had no choice in order to proceed with the
job, the charges can be arbitrated or taken to court.

Ed Spelman, Catalyst Architecture, explained that the contractor has asked
for some change orders which have been denied. The seven items on the agenda
tonight are considered to be legitimate change order requests. Director Jones
asked what amount of money the contractor is requesting in change orders, aside
from the seven listed. Mr. Welsh responded that the amount is approximately
$62,000. Chairman Van Meter stated that the Board wanted to know what items,
other than the 7 listed, are under negotiation.

Ed Spelman itemized:

1. The removal of the fuel tank. This is a $7,000 item that has been
done, at risk. KUA has been negotiating, trying to determine the contractor's
hard cost.

2. The removal of asphalt, a strip approximately 9' wide and 70' long, to
allow the placement of sod which was in the contract. No one asked the
contractor to remove the asphalt, only put the sod in. His cost for removing the
asphalt is being negotiated. He asked $2,600. This work has not been completed.

3. The contractor tore the sidewalk out along Ruby and along Broadway. He
was supposed to tear out a 3' wide strip to put the foundation for the new block
wall. He requested payment for putting new sidewalks in at a price of $6,124,
but is negotiating the price.

4. Pedestrian walkway covers along Broadway. He is requesting $3,65B for
this work. While this was not required in the contract documents, it was stated
that the contractor be familiar with the City Building Department regulations.

5. Ken Davis, Project Manager, stated that the total of what the
contractor has asked for in time extensions is about $21,000.
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6. Wall covering in bathrooms, $2,100, has been withdrawn since the
bathrooms appear to be in acceptable condition.

7. Small footing modifications, $227. This work has been done.

8. $300 for back-filling asked for by the contractor. This was to
facilitate work being done simultaneously by telephone and cable workers and has
been done.

9. Painting of air conditioning condensing units, $95. The architect has
donated that amount.

10. Modifications to the connections to the storm sewer system, $12,000
approximately. This has not yet been done. Staff is working with the contractor
trying to determine exactly why those changes were made, It involves laying
additional piping the length of the building, approximately 140', and has not
been done.

11. Small modifications on footers in the rear of the building, $414. This
has been done and the charge is being negotiated. This work was caused by
discovery of unsuspected and large amounts of concrete.

12. Structural modifications, rebuilding the parapet walls, $5,413. Some
of the work has been done and was deemed necessary by the architect.

13. $1,300 requested for a 2 day delay caused by work stoppage due to
citizen concern over work to be done for storm water run-off near the fountain.
Mr. Davis stated that the contractor's dates are in error and the delay was not
two days.

14. $2,000 requested for additional fire dampers Ed Spelman is checking to
determine how many of these are actually needed. The work has not been
completed.

Mr. Davis informed the Board that a buried railroad spur has been
discovered in the parking lot and has to be removed. There is no way to
determine the extent of the work involved with this so staff has told the
contractor to proceed. The architects are monitoring tickets on all the work -
all the excavation taking place and all the back-fill to be brought in. The
contractor on the basis of time and materials. A rough estimate would be $3,500.

Mr. Davis said that the contractor has currently asked for a 65 day
extension from the completion date of September 15, which puts completion to
approximately November 20. Initially he asked for 78 days.

Mr. Brinson noted that there are really three topics being discussed: delay
damages in extra days, work that's been authorized by change order and work
that's been done that hasn't been authorized. The contractor is combining these
in negotiations.

Considerable discussion took place as to what is the best way to approach
the delays and negotiations with the contractor to ensure that he lives up to
his contract.

Director Bobroff moved approval of change orders to the general
construction contract totaling $17,767.00, to be funded from the project budget
contingency, and authorize the General Manager to execute the change order
documents. Seconded by Director Hord.

Motion carried 5 - 0

The meeting adjourned at 5:40 P.M.

Attest:

                             




